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TO THE BOARD: 

 

SUBJECT: General Manager’s Report  

DATE: June 11, 2018 - UPDATED 

FROM: John Winkler, General Manager 
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A. INFORMATION/EDUCATION HIGHLIGHTS:  

1. The Information and Education Department hired Kaylyn Kelly as its new Natural Resources 

Educator. Kaylyn was previously Program Assistant for the NRD and NRCS. Please 

welcome Kaylyn to her new office just a few yards further south of the building!  
 

2. Kyra Peterson has been hired as District Accountant on Barb Sudrla’s retirement in 

May.  Kyra’s first day of employment with the District was May 14.  She earned her 

Bachelor of Science degree from the University of Wyoming and MBA from the University 

of Phoenix, bringing with her a wide range of accounting and administrative experience.  We 

are glad to have Kyra on the P-MRNRD team! 
 

 

3. The Department is also gearing up to launch a comprehensive PR campaign for the grand 

opening of Dam Site 15A, which takes place on June 27 at 10:30 a.m. Additional highlights 

for the month of May 2018 are attached. 

 

B. PERSONNEL/MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS: 

1. I was honored to be invited by the Lower Niobrara NRD and the Sandhill’s Cattle 

Association to be the keynote speaker at their annual conference in Valentine, Nebraska last 

week. I truly enjoyed it and received most gracious feedback from Cheryl Lovejoy, Director 

of the Lower Niobrara NRD and past President of the Sandhills Cattle Association. Cherryl’s 

email is attached. In addition, a resulting article will appear on social media and print media 

throughout the Sandhill’s Region and several publications of the Farm and Ranch Industry in 

several Midwestern states. Attached is the article that appeared in Nebraska Farmer.  

 

2. Four candidates are moving on to the general election for two open seats on the Papio NRD 

Board of Directors. The candidates are Kevyn Sopinski and Terry Dale in Subdistrict 10, and 

Barb Nichols and Tim McCormick in Subdistrict 4.  A break-down of the number of votes 

and percentages is attached.  
 

C. REPORT ON PURCHASES – CONSTRUCTION SERVICES, PROFESSIONAL 

SERVICES AND PERSONAL PROPERTY: Pursuant to Board direction, the report 

indicating construction services, professional services and personal property purchases from the 
month of May 2018 is attached for your review. Please review this report and contact me if you 

have any questions. 

 

 



D. CURRENT AND ON-GOING PROJECTS – P-MRNRD LEGAL COUNSEL: A copy of 

current and on-going projects for District Legal Counsel, Husch Blackwell, as of May 14, 2018, 

is attached for your review. I would ask each Director to review this report. If you have any 

questions, please feel free to contact me. 

 

E. PAPILLION CREEK WATERSHED PARTNERSHIP REPORT: The Papillion Creek 

Watershed Partnership Subcommittee meeting took place on May 24, 2018. The minutes are 

attached. 

 
 



 
  



 
 

  



 
  



 
  



 
  



 
  



 



 



 



  



 

 
  



  



 
 

 

 
  



 

 

 
  



 
  



 
 

  



 
  



 
 


